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th
 September 2021  

 
 
 

Dear Parents and Community Members 
 

Planning for 2022 
Planning for 2022 is well underway. 
However, to assist us in finalising class structures and staffing 
appointments in preparation for the start of the 2022 school year, if you know 
of any students coming into or leaving the school, please inform the school as 
soon as possible.   
 

Art Showcase: 
As you are aware we are busily preparing for our Art 
Showcase.  Unfortunately, this will be a student only 
event. 

 

A professional videographer has been engaged to film the performance and 
then edit it.  As soon as this is done, we will share it with you as parents. 
 

NAPLAN 
The NAPLAN results have just arrived at school. During 
the next week or two staff will evaluate these and then 
individual results will be sent home to parents in Week 
10.  
 

A very cursory look at the results suggests that the students have done very well 
but we will be looking at them in further detail to see where we can improve.  
 

Further to the NAPLAN report I provided in the last newsletter, I would like to 
reiterate that the results this year are very good. 
 

I am not able to provide comparison data with other schools, but 
after perusing the ICSEA data myself for all schools in our 
ŜȄǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŀǊŜŀΣ YŀǊƻƻƴŘŀ !ǊŜŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ŎƻƳǇŀǊŜ 
exceptionally favourably. 

 

PAT Testing: 
During the next two to three weeks annual testing of 
students will occur. These results will be used to plan for 
and evaluate present and future learning programmes. 
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Congratulations Year 9 Ag Students 

 

Brock, Bridie, Shantal, Jacinta, Tara, Emerson, Leah, Molly 
 

On Monday 13th September, Carolyn Johnson, Karen 
Norman and the Year 9 Ag students travelled to the 
Adelaide Show to compete in the Led Goats. 
 

Once again, our school can be proud of our students 
who, after a very close competition, achieved very good 
results at this event.   
 

Results were: 
3rd Place: Most Professional Show Team 
2nd Place: Over 35kg heavy weight class 
4th Place:  Over 40kg heavy weight clas 
8th Place: Over 40kg heavy weight class.                        
 

                                                                                                       ~  Celebrations  ~ 
                                                                                                 Most Professional Show Team 

 

School Photos New Date: 
Tuesday 12th October 2021 (Week 1, Term 4)  
The second day of school Term 4, Tuesday 12th hŎǘƻōŜǊΣ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ tƘƻǘƻ 5ŀȅΦ   
Please take the time to ensure your child is wearing correct school 
uniform, which includes black pants/shorts, the tri-colour polo shirt 
and hair accessories of green, black or white in colour. 
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Thank you Mr Reg Herrmann 
Thank You Mr Herrmann.  Reg Herrmann presented me with  
$1000 cheque to go towards the Swimming Pool.  This money  
has been raised from the cans and bottles received from the people in the  
town and district as well as Reg collecting cans around the area. 

 

Early Dismissal ς End of Term: 
School will break up for the holidays: 
 

¶ Friday 24th September sees the end of Term 3.  Please be aware that dismissal time is 
2:20 pm and buses will be running an hour earlier. 
 

¶ Friday 24th September is also Casual Day for students for a $1.00 donation. 
 

Students can wear casual clothes for a donation of $1.00 each.  Thongs, tank tops, makeup etc 
are not allowed to be worn. 
 

For Your Diaries: 
V Pupil Free Day: Friday 3rd December 2021 
V Monday 31st January: Term 1, 2022 begins 
 

Safe an Enjoyable Holiday: 
Finally I would like to wish all staff, students, parents and the wider 
community a safe and enjoyable holiday. 
 

 
MIKE CLARK 

Principal, Karoonda Area School 
 
 

Diary Dates Term 3, 2021 
September 2021 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

13 

Adel Show Goats 
14 15 16         

Filming of  
Arts Showcase 

17 

 

20 

3/4/5 Arbury Park  
Sapsasa Athletics 

21 

3/4/5 Arbury Park  
Ultimate Frisbee 
Comp 

22 

3/4/5 Arbury Park  
 

23 

 
24 

End of Term 
Casual Day 
2:15 pm Closure 
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R U OK? 
Last Thursday was R U OK? Day.  
I wanted to highlight the 
importance of that question, 
not only for R U OK? day, but 
everyday. 
 

I visited all the classrooms 
explaining how we can help our 
friends and family. It is ok to 
not be okay! 
 

If we have a friend who is 
looking down/sad or we are 
concerned about. These 4 steps 
will help. 
 

1. Ask R U Ok? 
2. Listen  - maybe this is all that is needed, let your friend tell you how they are feeling. 
3. Encourage action º if required, encourage to go with them to tell a trusted adult who 

can help. 
4. Check in º check in with them in a few days to see how they are going. 
 
None of us really, truly know how much someone is hurting.  We could be surrounded by 
someone who is struggling, and we may have no idea.  Please always be kind. 
 

µao*mkx¶~*rovz*o¡o|¤yxo6*l ~*o¡o|¤yxo*mkx*rovz*}ywoyxo+¶ 
 
If you would like further information, please contact me. 
 
Important phone numbers: 
Kids Helpline  1800 551 800 
Reachout https://au.reachout.com/ 
Headspace https://headspace.org.au/ 
Lifeline 13 11 14 
Beyondblue 1300 224 636 
 
 
 
 
 

KAREN NORMAN 
PCW 
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Sapsasa News 
What a busy two weeks some of our students have had.  Congratulations 
to Ivy and Melissa (photo 1) who were in the Murray Mallee girl's Year 7 
soccer team that played at Barratt Reserve, West Beach from 30th 
August to 1st September and Mitchell, Ashton and Sean (photo 2) who 
were in the Murray Mallee Soccer team, that played at Barratt Reserve, 
West Beach from 1st to 3rd September.  The girls won two matches, over 
the two-and-a-half-day competition, and although the boys didn't have a 
win, they all enjoyed the experience of playing a new sport. 
 

On Thursday 9th September, Curtis and Liam (photo 3) played at the 
West Beach Parks Golf Course, representing Murray Mallee in the state 
final.  Well-done boys (and their caddies), I'm sure you had an amazing 
experience. 
 

On Monday 20th September Macy, Mitchell, Ravi, Ashton, Eloise, 
Anthony, Ella, Bronte and Carl will take part in the Sapsasa Athletics 
Country day, at Athletics SA stadium.  Good luck to you all. 
 

Congratulations to Grace and Eloise who were selected in the first ever 
Sapsasa girls football team last week.  Trials are taking place this week for 
the Murray Mallee tennis team, good luck to the students that are 
trialling for that sport.  Sadly, this is the first year that Karoonda won't be 
represented in the Murray Mallee Cricket team, but I'm sure that 
everyone has enjoyed the experiences of being in the team sports that 
they have been selected in this year.   
 

Team selection letters for all sports will be going out this week, or next 
week (Tennis). 

KERRY CORNFORD 
KAS Sapsasa Rep 

 
 

 

Karoonda and District Historical Society 
The next meeting will be held on 

Tuesday 21st September 2021 
at 7:30pm 

In the Institute Meeting Room 
 

All welcome 
 

  A RADLOFF G PAAY E KERR   
(Chairperson) (Vice Chairperson) (Secretary) 
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 KAS Choir News  
What a night it was! Fourteen of our KAS Choir students 
were ñStars in the Arenaò when we celebrated 130 years 

of the Primary Schools Music Festival on Wednesday September 8th at 
the Adelaide Entertainment Centre. This yearôs event was huge with over 1300 
students in the choir, 2 conductors, 90 students in the orchestra and 80 in the troupe. 
 
The Primary Schools Festival of 
Music is the custodian of an iconic 
South Australian tradition. We 
engage our students in artistic 
excellence, cultural diversity, and 
social inclusion through 
performance in Music and the 
Arts. 
 
The commissioned work, a series 
of songs composed by SA 
musician Glyn Lehman, was 
entitled ñWater is Lifeò and 
highlighted the importance of 
water to our land, the animals, and 
all people. Glyn sang in the 
festival himself nearly 50 years 
ago. The concert ended with a 
spectacular sea of colour. 
 
During the concerts there were a 
number of Guest Artists from 
public primary and secondary 
schools, other choir items that 
presented different musical genre, 
and two pieces that specifically 
showcased the talents of the 
orchestra. 
 
A spectacular event that our students enjoyed being a part of and will remember for 
many years to come.  
 

A reminder to choir families to please order your concert download, plus you can order 
individual and performance photos (tmphotography.com.au ï go to View and Order 
Pictures ï Festival of Music ï Concert 2 ï Pink Group). 

SUE MUSTER  
Choir teacher 

 

http://www.tmphotography.com.au/

